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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, May 26, 2015 11:29 AM
To: Jeffrey L. Rubin (jrubin@portoakland.com)
Cc: dheinze@portoakland.com; Richard Sinkoff; Katherine Brandt 

(Katherine.Brandt@arcadis-us.com); Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: Fuel leak case RO10 and GeoTracker Global ID T0600101866, Port of Oakland, and fuel 

leak case R0187, GeoTracker Global ID T0600100892, Port of Oakland / Nations Way 
Transport,  651 Maritime St., Oakland

Dear Mr. Rubin, 

Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) has reviewed the case file and the recently submitted document Request 
to Eliminate Groundwater Monitoring (Request) dated March 11, 2015 and prepared by ARCADIS U.S. Inc. (ARCADIS) for
the subject fuel leak case.  The Request was prepared following a review and analysis of 20 years of groundwater
concentration data conducted by ARCADIS indicating the contaminant plume does not appear to be migrating down gradient 
and that the petroleum hydrocarbons are actively being reduced through anaerobic degradation.       

At this time, ACEH is in agreement that, until further notice, the groundwater monitoring program for the subject fuel leak 
cases may be suspended. 

Thank you for your cooperation. ACEH looks forward to working with you and your consultants to advance the case toward
closure. Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence or your case, please call me at (510) 567-6764 or 
send an electronic mail message at keith.nowell@acgov.org. 

Sincerely, 
Keith Nowell 
 

Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda , CA 94502‐6540 
phone: 510 / 567  ‐ 6764 
fax: 510 / 337 ‐ 9335 
email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 

 


